CITY OF WATFORD CITY




SUBJECT TO CHANGE
CITY COUNCIL – SPECIAL MEETING

July 18, 2012            
Minutes of the special City Council meeting held July 18, 2012 at 5:15 p.m. at City Hall.  

Present were Mayor Brent Sanford, Council Members Justin Voll, Kris Pacheco, Dave Uhlich, Marty Mulder, and Doug Bolken. Absent was Council Member Shane Homiston.  Also present were City Attorney Wyatt Voll and City Auditor Laura Anderson.  Mayor Sanford called the special meeting to order at 5:23 p.m.  
Todd Norton, Advanced Engineering and Environmental Services, Inc. reported that the bids for the 2012 Watermain Improvements project had been opened on July 10, 2012 and recommended that the Council award the contract to Tand Construction, LLC, the apparent low bidder.  Council Member Voll moved to award the contract for the project to Tand Construction, LLC for $416,294.  Motion seconded by Council Member Uhlich and carried by the following roll call vote: ayes: Voll, Uhlich, Mulder, Pacheco, and Bolken; nays: none.
Mr. Norton reported that the bids for the Fairgrounds RV Dump Station project had been opened on July 12, 2012 and recommended that the Council award the contract to Spearfish Excavating, Inc., the apparent low bidder.  Council Member Pacheco moved to award the contract for the project to Spearfish Excavating, Inc. for $113,212.60.  Motion seconded by Council Member Uhlich and carried by the following roll call vote: ayes: Pacheco, Uhlich, Voll, Bolken, and Mulder; nays: none.
Council Member Voll moved to approve Task Order #2 (2012 Watermain Improvements), which detailed the construction and post-construction engineering services to be provided by Advanced Engineering for the installation of new 6” water main for 2nd St NW from 4th Ave NW to 6th Ave NW and for 3rd St NE from Park Avenue to 4th Ave NE, for $38,200.  Motion seconded by Council Member Bolken and carried by the following roll call vote: ayes: Voll, Bolken, Pacheco, Uhlich, and Mulder; nays: none.

Council Member Bolken moved to approve Task Order #3 (RV Dump Station), which detailed the construction and post-construction engineering services to be provided by Advanced Engineering for the installation of a new RV dump station at the McKenzie County Fairgrounds, for $16,200.  Motion seconded by Council Member Pacheco and carried by the following roll call vote: ayes: Bolken, Pacheco, Mulder, Uhlich, and Voll; nays: none.

Attorney Voll reviewed drafts of the Water Supply Agreement, Infrastructure Operating Sub Agreement, and Access and Use Sub Agreement between the City and McKenzie County Water Resource District relating to the Western Area Water Supply Project and indicated that the agreements would likely be ready for final approval at the August 6th Council meeting.
Council Member Pacheco moved to make an offer of employment to Mili Williams for the position of Administrative Assistant to the City Planner with a salary assignment of Category 3, Step 0 and start date to be determined.  Motion seconded by Council Member Mulder and carried by the following roll call vote: ayes: Pacheco, Mulder, Uhlich, Voll, and Bolken; nays: none.

Council Member Pacheco moved to approve the raffle permit application submitted by the Wolves Booster Club.  Motion seconded by Council Member Bolken and carried unanimously.  

The meeting was adjourned at 6:35 p.m.  Pursuant to NDCC 40-01-09.1, these minutes published subject to the City Council’s Review and Revision.
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